
   
Office of the State’s Attorney for Baltimore City 

 
Position Announcement: Homicide Advocate Vacancy    

 
   

The Office of the State’s Attorney is seeking to fill the position of Homicide Advocate for 

its Victim/Witness Unit. This is a grant-funded position. The Victim/Witness Unit 

provides victims and witnesses of crime with information about the case in which they 

are involved as well as provide assistance and services to victims and witnesses 

throughout the criminal justice process.  This full-time position is located at 120 E. 

Baltimore Street, Baltimore, MD.   The selected candidate will be expected to start 

within 30 days of offer. 

The Homicide Advocate obtains police reports, secures next of kin contact information 

for purposes of outreach, advises homicide survivors of services available to them, 

schedules and attends meetings with homicide survivors, and other pertinent parties 

when requested, assigns advocates to upcoming court cases, maintains statistics for all 

homicide survivors assisted provides case updates, emotional support, court 

accompaniment, safety planning and crisis intervention to homicide survivors and 

family members and performs other related duties.  

This is an at-will position with no civil service protection.  

Qualifications:  

Preferred applicants will have a bachelor’s degree in psychology, criminal justice, social 

work, sociology, or a related field.  Additional training in counseling techniques, crisis 

intervention, victimology, homicide or grieving situation is also preferred.  Applicant 

must have at least one year of crisis intervention experience or similar experience 

relating to victims of crime. 

Salary: $ 44,858 plus benefits 

To Apply:  

All interested persons should email resume and cover letter to 

resume@stattorney.org. Please use “Homicide Advocate” as the subject reference of 

your email and in your cover letter. Documents must be in pdf or Word format. Position 

will remain open until filled.  

 

THE OFFICE OF THE STATE’S ATTORNEY IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY 

EMPLOYER. 


